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AUGUST 2022 MINUTES

		
Meeting called to order by Committee Chairperson, David Kuderer, at 5:05 p.m.

Attendance: 
Committee Board: Nodji Van Wychen, Eric Devine, Remy Gomez, Keith Giraud;
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser; Solid Waste Coordinator, Dawn Pingel
Other guests: Terry Taylor; Randy Weinkauf, RiverView Construction; Jerry Martell, Modern Disposal. 
	
	Period of Public Comment – None
	
Approval of July 2022 Minutes: Motion by Nodji Van Wychen to approve the July minutes; 2nd by Keith Giraud. All ayes

	Landfill and Departmental Operations (Discussion)
General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, reported on general activities, tonnage & leachate hauling being down due to Gerke’s pulling driver off for other duties. 
July 2022 Financial Report: Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, gave an update on revenues and expenses. Had a couple of large expenses, one being the final payment for the leachate system. Finance department will be helping with making a transfer for the tire account which should not be in the recycling total. Fall Clean Sweep will be September 17th with no hazardous waste being accepted. The recycling grant will be coming this month. Nodji Van Wychen asked if the Ridgeville I expense was yearly, which it is not a set amount due to sampling. 

	DNR Notice of Violation Update (Discussion)
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, last thing being worked on is a plan modification from WI-DNR – Collin Maus, which should have a response in two weeks. WI-DNR will be coming out next month for a final visit. Some repairs still left to do but those will be done before they visit. 

	Landfill Operations Contract (Discussion)
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, explained the current RiverView Construction contract and presented the proposed contract extension differences. Current contract expires August 2023. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, will bring more information to next meeting. 

	Leachate Hauling/WWTP (Discussion)
		Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, reported to the committee that the Sparta 
Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP) that PPHA’s numbers have increased on the WWTP land spreading end. WWTP informed Solid Waste they will only take two loads per day until further notice. WWTP is also taking two leachate loads from Vernon County and along with one to two loads from Jackson County. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, would like a Solid Waste committee person or someone from the county to discuss with WWTP that the taking of other counties leachate should be second priority with first priority being our own counties leachate.  In addition, Gerke’s has not been able to keep a driver hauling leachate, so the WWTP has been receiving inconsistent loads. If Gerke cannot haul on a consistent schedule before next month’s meeting, Solid Waste would like to put the leachate hauling out for bid. Currently, no bid is in place. This will be on next month’s agenda for further discussion. 

	Manager’s Report: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, updated the committee about being asked to speak at the Wisconsin Towns Association’s Quarterly Meeting, August 18, 2022. 

	Next Meeting Date: September 21, 2022 at 5 p.m. at the Solid Waste Department. 

Adjournment: Motion by Eric Devine and 2nd by Keith Giraud to adjourn at 5:57 p.m. All ayes.
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